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Hybrid Meeting
Council Chamber | Audrey P. Beck Municipal Building
4 So. Eagleville Rd, Mansfield, CT


REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 

Members Present: Randy Walikonis, Chris Kueffner, Mary deVecchis, Toni Moran, Chris McNaboe, Peter Dart, Rich Weyel, Steve Ferrigno (late arrival noted), Kathy Ward

Staff Present: Allen Corson, Facilities, Margaret Chatey, Communications

Guests: Adam Levitus (Colliers International), Scott Pellman (Colliers International), Jeff Brown (TSKP), Ryszard Szczypek (TSKP), Steve Buccheri (Newfield Construction)


1. CALL TO ORDER
Meeting called to order at 4:02 PM by Chairman Randy Walikonis.


2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Ms. Kueffner moved to approve the minutes of the June 22, 2023 regular meeting. Ms. deVecchis seconded the motion.

The motion passed unanimously. 


3. OPPORTUNITY FOR PUBLIC INPUT
None
Steve Ferrigno arrived at 4:13 PM.

4. CONTRACTOR/ARCHITECT/OPM UPDATE
Mr. Buccheri addressed the committee and discussed building department items including the gym threshold which is being re-poured next week as well as the solar panel cover which will arrive mid-July. The paving work has been done. They were waiting on getting a reline striping rescheduled. 
Mr. Szczypek spoke to the committee regarding the retention basin and soil. He also said the retention basin has water in it and will continue to have water in it because of the recent rain and will ultimately be Newfield’s decision on how to remove the water. He discussed the painting of the acoustic panels and questioned if they were painted appropriately. He asked that Newfield ask their painter if they followed manufacturer’s guidelines for painting the panels. 
Mr. Levitus stated that the monument sign is moving forward. They are finalizing the procurement for the signage contract. He said there was some ponding water encountered at the south side of the playground due to pipe clogging. Newfield and Stonehenge were on site and it is anticipated they will have an analysis in the next couple of days to resolve that. 

5. POTENTIAL CHANGE ORDER / PROCUREMENT REVIEW AND APPROVAL
Ms. deVecchis made a motion to approve the quote for additional door locking hardware and programming for the main entrance from Sonitrol for their quote in the amount of $4690.00. Mr. Ferrigno seconded. 
The motion passed unanimously. 

Ms. deVecchis made a motion to approve the quote for granite stonewall cap material from Swensen Granite Works per their quote dated July 12, 2023 in the amount of $4207.04.  Mr. Ferrigno seconded.
The motion passed unanimously.

Ms. deVecchis made a motion to approve PCO #144 dated December 27, 2022 for a credit in the amount of $2640.00 for stone cap material. Ms. Moran seconded. 
The motion passed unanimously.

Ms. deVecchis made a motion to approve PCO #156 dated January 16, 2023 in the amount of $5781.00 for changing overhead door stops. Mr. Weyel seconded. 
The motion passed unanimously.

Ms. deVecchis made a motion to approve PCO #192 dated May 19, 2023 in the amount of $1174.80 for removing exhaust fan hinges per the building official. Mr. Ferrigno seconded. 
The motion passed unanimously.

Ms. deVecchis made a motion to approve PCO #193 dated May 19, 2023 in the amount of $2815.48 for increased electrical feed to the transformer. Mr. Ferrigno seconded. 
The motion passed unanimously.


6. EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Ms. Moran made a motion to move to Executive Session Pursuant to GCS §1-200(6) and §1-210(b) for discussions of contract revisions due to project delays. Mr. Ferrigno seconded.
The motion passed unanimously. 
Returned from Executive Session at 5:57 p.m.

7. ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Ferrigno moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:57 PM. Mr. Kueffner seconded.

The motion passed unanimously. 



Respectfully Submitted,

Sharon L. Biggie
Executive Assistant, Town Manager’s Office
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